
Attendance
this Week
Class 1 - 96.3%
Class 2 - 97.8%
Class 3 - 97.6%
Class 4 - 96.0%
Class 5 - 99.2%
Aim for 100% 
attendance!




Newsletter




Reminder of diary dates below - new
additions highlighted in yellow

Thank You
A huge thank you to Nash and Boraston Churches re their kind donation of £75
for the school. We will be purchasing table tennis equipment to start a table
tennis club with Miss Evans one night after school next term.

Rock Salt Gritter
Thank you to Shropshire Council and
highways for their kind donation of a salt
spreader and rock salt. This will be very useful
in the cold weeks ahead. We have shared
the grid spreader in assembly and the
children would like to name the new gritter.
All names should be written down, with your
name underneath, and handed into the
school office by Friday 10th February.

Poetry Competition
The children have been busy practising their poems from home this week. I
will be holding auditions on Tuesday and Wednesday lunchtime next week (I
will be reminding them in school). 
Mrs Britton will then be working with the finalists after half term to prepare
them for their performance at Lacon! Good luck everyone.












Safer Schools
Thank you for the tremendous response to the Safer Schools survey. The survey was
very positive and we have been accredited with the Safer Schools Certificate for
another 2 years. In summary, pupils and parents/ carers felt that the school did
everything within its capacity to ensure that the school site was safe.  However,
parents are still concerned about the car parking outside the school at the start and
end of the school day. As part of the Safer Schools initiative, this is not an issue for
schools and as a public highway, and we have no authority. However, I also share
your concerns and raised this again at the meeting. 

I am sure that many of you are aware that I regularly meet with the traffic section of
the Shropshire Council to discuss ways in which this could be resolved.  At the last
meeting, we continued to discuss the possibility of a pedestrian crossing on the
Tenbury Road. This needs to be reviewed by highways (following a recommendation
from Shropshire Council) and then the local community canvased to gain consent.
Shropshire Council have now sent this request to highways, and I am meeting again
in mid-February for an update on this. Once all of this is agreed, we will then need to
review costings and look at where we go from there. It has been a long process to
get this far but I will continue to fight for this and keep everyone in the loop as I know
more.

At our request, the Police also attended the recent Safer Schools meeting and noted
the concerns raised about the car parking and speed.

As a school we will continue to promote walking/cycling, including Road Safety
training. Shropshire Council have also started a new initiative, called Mode Shift Stars,
which I have agreed to take part in, which is designed to support the school’s walking
bus initiative – more details to follow. 

Once again, a huge thank you for your comments – as always they were very
supportive and productive. Miss Barnes

 proud to be an apprentice! #NAW2023 #TeamKC














Hall of Fame
This Week's Top Table

Class 1

Praise Certificates: Bethany, Harvey &
AElfwynn
Writing Rocket: Jed
Reading Rockstar: Martha
Marvellous Mathematician: Aurora

Class 2

Praise Certificates: Amber, Josh Luca 
Writing Rockets:  Chase
Reading Rockstar: Charlie
Freddie - special mention for his swimming
certificate! well done!

Class 3 
Marvellous Mathematician: Heidi
Reading Rockstar: Riley
Writing: Layla

Class 4

Reading Rockstar: Archy, Jay, Archie, Jack D
Reading: Sienna
Handwriting: Darcey
Writing: Noah
Marvellous Mathematician: Archy
Times Tables: Evie-Mae, Noah, Fliss, Archie,
James, Phoebe, Harley, Darcey x 2, Jay, Kyle,
Grace, Maisey, Talia,

Class 5

Praise Certificates: Ben, Catherine, Georgia
Handwriting: Immy
Writing Rocket: Phoebe
Reading Rockstar: Autumn
Marvellous Mathematician: Louis

TTRockstars
Class 3: Lynk (Busker), William(Headliner),
Luca (Wannabe), Layla (Wannabe)

Class 4: Noah (Rock Legend), Harley
(Rock Star), Talia (Headliner), Jay
(Support Act), Archy (Support Act), Grace
(Support Act), Teanna (Breakthrough
Artist), Darcey (Rock Star)

Class 5: Evangeline (Rock Star), Alice
(Rock Star)



Dates for Diary 2023



















February Half Term 

Kidderminster Harriers Community Scheme will be holding our holiday
football courses during half term. Course run 10am-3pm and are open to
children aged 5-13 years. 

Younger children can attend for half days if they prefer. 
The courses will feature our Goalscorers Award and a mini soccer
tournament, everyone who competes receive a prize.

Cost: Online price: 1 day = £10, 2 days = £20, 3 days = £28 Half days (5-7 years
only)@ £5 per day 10-12.30 or 1-3pm - 10% sibling discount 

Pay on the day price: 1 day = £12, 2 days = £22, 3 days = £30 Half days @ £6 per
day- No sibling discount

The venues are:- 
Droitwich Cricket Club WR9 7AN – Monday 20th & Tuesday 21st TBC 
Kinver Sports & Community Association DY7 6ER - Monday 20th & Tuesday
21st
Worcester – Bishop Perowne College - Monday 20th & Tuesday 21st 
Malvern – Dyson Perrins Academy - Tuesday 21st & Wednesday 22nd 
Cleobury Mortimer Sports Centre - Thursday 23rd & Friday 24th 
Kidderminster – Baxter College - Wednesday 22nd, Thursday 23rd & Friday
24th 

Please bring both indoor and outdoor footwear, packed lunch, drinks,
umbrella and waterproof clothing. Online price is available until Friday 17th
Feb after which pay on the day price applies. 

To book a place email harrierscommunity@hotmail.co.uk 
We do not save you details so please email details EACH time you book 
Name: Age: Any Medical Conditions: Emergency Contact number: 

Course Venue: Days attending: 

Payment details will be sent with confirmation of booking. 
Note - We will only send you emails if you have previously enrolled on a
course
Please email STOP with the venue you attended ie STOP DROITWICH if you
no longer wish to receive Community Trust emails












